
Alstead Board of Selectmen  Meeting Minutes                    August 9, 2016 

 

Chairman, Chris Rietmann called the meeting to order at 6:30. Tim Noonan led the pledge of allegiance. 

The minutes were read, amended and approved. The correspondences were reviewed, Vilas pool 

purchases and intent to cut signed.   

Chris read email from Moderator Susan Norlander regarding her recommendation for Republican voters 

to appoint as Inspectors of Elections.  For this meeting the checklist was not available for their review. 

Chris will talk with Ann Cartwright who may be able to give them some insight.  Chris mentioned putting 

it on the website.  Charlotte mentioned that she had spoken with the Secretary of State and that they 

had told her if a letter wasn’t received by the NH Democratic and/or Republican parties by July 15th, 

then it was the responsibility of the selectmen, in consultation with the moderator to designate and 

appoint the inspectors. 

Bobbie gave an update on food license for the snack shack at Vilas Pool. She said that Serene now has a 

contact at the state that she is working with to apply for a food license.  The application is being sent to 

them. The cost is $235.00 and that they will be filling this out and sending in right away.  

Bobbie mentioned that they are having plumbing problems at Vilas. They had Erik Wasklewicz out there 

to snake out the plugged main sewer line.  They were told there are tree roots interfering with the 

pipes.  Bobbie said that probably more extensive work will have to be done next year which will be a big 

expense due to the scope of work. 

Bobbie said that Roger called the state about putting up signs on both sides of the road to slow down 

traffic. He was informed that because they are seasonal, the signs shouldn’t be up all the time and that 

the town can put them up.  David Crosby said to let him know what they want for the sign to say and he 

will have it made up. He will also be sure to put it up and take it down each season. Bobbie also 

mentioned to David that the boards on the walk bridge need to be tightened up. He will do that. 

Chris reviewed the PO from David for the clothing. He wanted to know if David had gotten any other 

quotes. David said he had gotten quotes in the past and that this company is the most economical. He 

said he will gladly call around again. Chris wanted to know how often this is needed. He said they only 

order when needed and it’s approximately every 12 to 15 months. PO was approved.  

David said the F350 needs to have the oil pan replaced. He presented an estimate for $1,764.88 from 

Kmiecs Garage to do the work. Selectmen approved. David will submit PO for approval. 

Reviewed DPW budget, Chris said it looked good. David talked about using the part time hours first then 

go into the overtime hours if necessary.   

Chris asked David about the possibility of contracting out someone to do the mowing in order to free up 

David’s time and employees and have the cost come from the parks and recreation fund. By doing this, 

their thinking is that David won’t need any more part time employees.  However, David said even if they 

hire out to mow that he still could use two more part time employees. There is so much that needs to be 

done that he currently can’t do with the help he has. 



Chris wants David to look into renting an attachment to do the roadside mower or to check around on 

prices to hire out. 

Glen Elsesser mentioned that he would check with Acworth to see if Alstead could borrow the roller in 

the near future. 

David said they will need a truck to replace the 1994 4900 and the amount is around $200,000. There is 

an amount of $197,000 in the budget. Chris asked the budget committee if they would check to see if 

leasing is a better option. 

Tim Noonan made a motion to adjourn, Chris seconded, motion passed, meeting adjourned at 8:05.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Charlotte Comeau 


